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Dear Nikki,

Thanks to principled conservatives like you, The Heritage Foundation has 
become the largest and most influential conservative policy organization in 
America.

Our ideas -- based on your principles of free enterprise, limited government, 
individual freedom, traditional American values, and a strong national defense --
are driving the debate, not just in Washington but across America.

Yet even with a more conservative Congress, success in 2015 is not 
guaranteed. That's why Heritage is preparing an in-depth plan with our sister 
organization, Heritage Action for America, to educate millions more Americans 
and hold lawmakers accountable to your principles.

To fund these initiatives, I am challenging our members to contribute $1 million 
by December 31. <http://click.heritage.org/dc/z-q1VihsRVF-
CW901Tqf1PXdydgv7vGq3qoQIHGy_n_vl8FJbXl_hLX4IYQm-I-
RRlwJMDKx70wFDbjZeVjb5HxluNSNx6BpwHABuBnSvYtFnNI5c9xy2K5TQQCT
mgeiE3CU-
2wVfCpESCDs6DpB3dGP6oElsDT1Q2NMDKuyXENzwA5gWEuK4pCWzKylLo
NUF46OyLzuvlXwzP3fzrV5M-5gAavY6NCi21CT4qGzq20
=/JH3eM20R6T0rn5W0sH000a0> Your support will help educate millions of 
Americans and help guide the new Congress to make the right choices.

We can't do this without you. All of our work is meant to advance your principles 
-- the principles that have made America great. You can help us bring our 
country back.

Please, make your year-end gift to Heritage today 
<http://click.heritage.org/dc/z-q1VihsRVF-
CW901Tqf1PXdydgv7vGq3qoQIHGy_n_vl8FJbXl_hLX4IYQm-I-
RRlwJMDKx70wFDbjZeVjb5HxluNSNx6BpwHABuBnSvYtFnNI5c9xy2K5TQ
QCTmgeiE3CU-
2wVfCpESCDs6DpB3dGP6oElsDT1Q2NMDKuyXENzwA5gWEuK4pCWzKylL
oNUF46OyLzuvlXwzP3fzrV5M-5gAavY6NCi21CT4qGzq20
=/JH3eM20R6T0rn5W0sH000a0>.

My best wishes to you and yours for a merry Christmas and a safe and happy 



holiday season.

Sincerely,
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signature.jpg>
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